WRIA 13 - Read Me

The Washington State Conservation Commission is pleased to present the attached files constituting the WRIA 13 Salmonid Habitat Limiting Factors Report, authored by Donald Haring and John Konovsky.  The report is the result of a collaborative effort with the Technical Advisory Group (participants identified in the Acknowledgements portion of the report).

The report is separated into several components on this CD.  The report text and tables are presented in the WORD file (Office 97 version) folder – Limiting Factors Report.  The maps and figures are included as separate files in the various figures folders (below), and they must be viewed using Adobe Acrobat Reader.  You must have Adobe Acrobat Reader installed on your computer prior to attempting to access the figures, in order to view the .PDF graphics files.  If you do not currently have Adobe Acrobat, you can download it, without charge, at http://www/adobe.com/acrobat.  Maps and figures are located in the following folders:

· Stock Distribution Maps

· Figure 3 – Map showing known distribution of chinook salmon in WRIA 13

· Figure 4 - Map showing known distribution of chum salmon in WRIA 13

· Figure 5 - Map showing known distribution of coho salmon in WRIA 13

· Figure 6 - Map showing known distribution of winter steelhead in WRIA 13

· Figure 7 - Map showing known composite distribution of salmon and winter steelhead in WRIA 13

· Culvert Map

Figure 8 – Map showing culverts that have been inventoried in WRIA 13, including those identified both as fish passage barriers and those that were not barriers at the time the inventory was conducted

· Marine Bulkheading

Figure 9 – Map showing the occurrence of shoreline bulkheads on documented surf smelt and sandlance habitat

· Deschutes Floodplain

Appendix 2 – Designation of Deschutes River Floodplain, Active Meander Zone, Floodplain Wetlands, and Off-Channel Habitat Areas

The Conservation Commission hopes that agencies and watershed groups will find this report useful in guiding salmonid habitat protection and restoration efforts.  However, this report should not be looked at as a comprehensive final report, but rather as a work in progress to be built upon as further watershed information is gathered.

Please contact Donald Haring or John Konovsky at 360-754-3588 (Thurston Conservation District) with questions regarding this report.

